
ICSEW Legislative and Policy Subcommittee is providing the following Bill Alert as a service to inform state employees of bills that may impact them. 

ICSEW asks that employees remember to share their opinion in an ethical way, on their own time, & using their own phone, computer, or device.  

 

As state employees, we cannot use state time or resources to lobby for or against legislative proposals (RCW 42.52.160 and 42.52.180).  

On your own time and using your own resources, let your voice be heard by: 
 

Contacting your legislator directly by phone at the legislative hotline: 1-800-562-6000.  

Finding their contact information:     http://app.leg.wa.gov/DistrictFinder/ 

Commenting on a bill online. You can find out how: https://app.leg.wa.gov/pbc/ 

 

 

 

ICSEW BILL ALERT 
Bill #HB 2309 

Washington 13 free 

guarantee act 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsu
mmary/?BillNumber=2309&Y

ear=2024  

Legislative Hotline: 

1.800.562.6000 
 

Summary of bill and impact on Washington: 

This bill will provide free access to community and technical colleges for students regardless of income beginning in the 

2025-26 academic year.  

Requirement include that students must: 

• Be Washington State residents. 

• Have graduated from a Washington State public high school or earned a high school equivalency 

certificate in the same or immediately preceding academic year. 

• Not have previously earned an associate’s degree. 

• Maintain satisfactory academic progress towards completion of an eligible degree or certificate 

program. 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=42.52.160
http://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=42.52.180
http://app.leg.wa.gov/DistrictFinder/
https://app.leg.wa.gov/pbc/

